
CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF SOUTH HURON 
322 Main Street South P.O. Box 759 

Exeter Ontario 
NOM 1S6 

Phone: 519-235-0310 Fax: 519-235-3304 
Toll Free: 1-877-204-0747 

June 12, 2019 

Ontario Good Roads Association 
1525 Cornwall Road 
Unit 22 
Oakville, ON L6J 0B2 

Attention: Rick Kester, President 

Re: 2019 Ontario Good Roads Association combined conference resolution 

At the Municipality of South Huron Council meeting of June 3, 2019, Council 
passed the following resolution: 

Motion: 329-2019 
Moved: T. Oke 
Seconded: B. Willard 
Whereas on the May 21, 2019 Regular Council agenda, correspondence 
item 11.6 was received from the Ontario Good Roads Association 
(OGRA); and 

Whereas at the 2019 OGRA conference AGM a resolution was passed 
regarding the re-establishment of an annual combined conference for 
both OGRA & Rural Ontario Municipalities (ROMA); and 

Whereas included in item 11.6 was correspondence from ROMA to 
OGRA dated March 22, 2019 which responded that the ROMA Board is 
not prepared to enter into discussions with OGRA for the purpose of 
combining the respective conferences at this time; and 

Whereas South Huron Council discussed this item and noted as a past 
attendee of the combined conferences, it makes great sense for the 
OGRA & ROMA conferences to be returned to a combined conference 
effort each February, not only financially for the municipality but also 
for availability for participation of members of Council and staff; 
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Now Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the Municipality of 
South Huron support the original resolution passed at the OGRA AGM to 
re-establish a combined OGRA & ROMA conference; and 

Furthermore that a letter be sent to the ROMA Board of Directors, 
outlining our support for a collaborative OGRA ROMA annual combined 
conference, and that this letter of support be circulated to the Ontario 
Municipalities, and the OGRA Board of Directors. Disposition: Carried 

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary. 

Sincerely, 

Rebekah Msuya-Collison, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 
Municipality of South Huron 
519-235-0310 x227 
clerk@southhuron.ca 

c. Rural Ontario Municipal Association 
c. All Huron County municipalities 
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